# VILLAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

XMAS FAYRE

#### SATURDAY 21st NOVEMBER

2 p.m.

#### IN THE VILLAGE CENTRE

Please come and support us

#### COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Remembrance Sunday Once again we are indebted to Mr. Albert Phipps for cleaning the War Memorial prior to the annual service. We also thank Mr. Edwin Jones for kindly laying the wreath on behalf of the village community.

Carol Singing The annual carol singing tour of the Village will take place on Monday evening, 21st December. We will begin from outside the Infants School in Godre'r Coed at 7 p.m. Everyone is invited to come along - young, old, shy or bold, either at the start or join us as we make our way round. All monies collected are given to worthwhile charities. Please give generously when we call.

Bingo The next session will be held on Tuesday 24th November at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Centre. The Christmas Bingo will be held on Tuesday 15th December, again at 7.30 p.m.

### OVER 60's CLUB

The two raffles recently run by the club were won by Mrs. Roberts, 2 Maes-y-Wern (Dressed doll) and Mrs. Hughes, 23 Blaen Wern (Cake).

## W.I.

The next meeting of the W.T. will be on Monday 14th December in the Junior School at 6.45 p.m.

## SWAN CHRISTMAS QUIZ

The members of the Quiz and regulars at the Swan Inn will take part, in festive spirit, in their Christmas Quiz of general knowledge and sport questions on Wednesday evening 23rd December in the bar at the Swan Inn. Anyone interested in joining in the fun as a member of a team will find details on the notice board in the Swan where they can also sign their name.

#### BONFINE NIGHT

Many thanks to the young people of the village and all who helped to build the bonfire this year. It was a splendid effort and a big contribution to the success of the evening. Thanks also to all who turned up on the night and supported the evening's activities. The Best Guy contest was won by Michelle and Nina Bartlett and friends for 'Princess Diana'; second was the Nursery Class, Infant School, for 'Evil Edna' and joint third were the Reception class, Infant School, and Clifford Lee for 'Daddy Long Legs' and 'First Aid Fred'. A big thank you for all who entered.

LOST PROPERTY: A girl's purse containing some money and a pair of red gloves were found at the Junior School after the bonfire. Please ring Olive Sweetman, Hold 3681, if you thank they may be yours.

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW COMMITTEE: Accumulated profits of £570 from the July Show, the Royal Run and the Social & Bingo night have been distributed as follows: Mold St.John Ambulance Brigade £25. Youth Club £20. Gwernymynydd Senior Citizens £40. Playgroup £20. Guides £20. PTA £50. Village Centre Management £50. Foetball Club £10. Over 60's £15 Mothers and Toddlers £10. Community Association £65. Village Firework fund £122. The remaining £123 was retained for next year's Gwernymynydd Show

The committee thanks all the organisations for the generosity shown by all applicants, in offering to stand down for other needler

Plans for next years activities by the Show committee will be published in the December Newsletter. Once again we thank all organisations and the many individual helpers supporting the 1981 activities, for their enormous contribution to the events.

MOTHERS AND TODDLERS GROUP: We would like to let all Mothers know that Mothers & Todlers start at 1.00p.m. - 3.00p.m. an Tuesdays please come along and join us. We will be having a Toddlers Christmas Party on Tuesday 15th December. If you would like your toddler to come along, please ring Paula Crompton, Mold 3787. On Wednesday 16th December we shall be having a Christmas outing for the Mothers to Plas Hafod at 8.00p.m. On Thursday 26th November we shall be holding a Toy Party and Cake Stall in the Village Centre at 8p.m.

PLAYGROUP: At the A.G.M. held in October at the Village Centre the following were elected:
Chairman - Gwen Kime, Vice-Chairman - Barbara Reade, Scritary
Secretary Jan Morgan, Treasurer - Sandra Jones
Thanks are expressed to the outgoing committee for all their hard work over the past year.
A coffee morning is to be held in aid of Playschool at the Daniel Owen centre Mold on Saturday morning 5th December.
Coffee Evenings have been arranged at the homes of the following, everyone welcome:-

24th November Mrs. Barbara Reade, 16, Llys Enfys
8th December Mrs. Sandra Jones, 15, Godre'r Coed
12th January Mrs. Judith Stephenson, The Old School Kouse.

BABYSITTING: If you would like to join the Village Babysitting circle, please contact Mts. I. Coppack, Mold 2767, for further details.

GUIDES: Thanks to all who have supported us over the past month. The Raffle & Hot Pot Supper made £58. the Raffle was won by Mrs. Hughes and Mr. Mealey. During the evening 16 First Aid Certificates were presented to guides. Many thanks to Mr.G. Jones(St.John Ambulance) for all the time he gave helping the guides with this exam. The Coffee mornings made £14 which will also go to the Camping Fund. We have been pleased to accept all the camping equipment donated during the month. Lastly thanks to Gwernymynydd Gymkhana Committee for the gift of £20 towards a Company Flag.

DATES TO REMEMBER Saturday 21st Nevember - Xmas Fayre, 2p.m. Village Centre - Bingo 7.30p.m. Village Centre Tuesday 24th Meyember - Coffee Evening, 16, Tlys Shilys Tuesday 24th Movember Thursday 26th November - Toy Party & Cake Shall Spun. Village Centre - Playgroup Coffee Mozning, Sanial Owen Centre. Saturday 5th December - Coffee Evening, 15, Gedlett Coed. Tuesday 8th December - W.J. Meeting, Junior Samool Monday 14th December - Christmas Bingo, 7.30, Village Centre Tuesday 15th December Tuesday 15th December - Toddlers Christmas Party, Village Contre. Wednesday 16th December- Mer Mothers Might Out, Spin. The Herod - Carol Singing Tour, commandes 70 cm. Infants Monday 21st December Wednesday 23rd December - Christmas Quiz, Swan Inn, 7.30p.m. (approx) Tuesday 12th January - Coffee Evening, The Old School House.